
 

   

3612 Robin Hood Road, Norfolk, VA 23513 
“Promoting the safety and welfare of the community” 

Website: estabrookcivicleague.org  

President’s Message 
Good day every one, 
 
Our September 21, 2021 Civic League meeting was the first meeting since 
February 2021.  We had 31 participants in attendance, also 2 guest speakers. 
They are new businesses in the area. One is a Disc Jockey and teaching 
business located at 2432 Ingleside Road in Norfolk, VA. The other is from the 
Commissary Kitchen, where chef can prepare food for catering, food trucks, 
food not served in their location 3351 Chesapeake Blvd. 
 
On our October 19, 2021 meeting we have invited the six Superward 7 City 
Council candidates to speak three minutes each. Some of them I don’t know 
but it is a good opportunity to meet them. We have numerous candidates 
running for office in the upcoming election. 
 
Hope you can join us on October 19, 2021 at 7:00 p.m. I believe it will be 
very interesting. 
 

Thank you to all.   Carolyn Foca 
 
  

DON’T FORGET TO GET OUT AND VOTE ON NOV. 2, 2021  
Early voting has already begun in Norfolk.  You can now vote 
early through Oct. 30 at Norfolk City Hall at 810 Union St. Monday

-Friday from 9AM – 5PM and on Saturday, Oct.23rd and Oct. 30th

 from 9AM – 5 PM.  You can also vote by Absentee Ballot and at 
your precinct site. 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR  
October · Oct, 11 Yorktown 

Victory & Columbus Day 
 Oct. 15 Boss's Day 
 Oct. 16 Civic League 

 Movie Night 
 Oct. 23 Five Points 

ground breaking 
 Oct. 31 Halloween 

November 
 Nov. 2 Election Day 
 Nov. 7 Daylight Saving 

Time 
 Nov. 11 Veterans Day 
 Nov. 20 Adopt-A-Spot 
 Nov. 25 Thanksgiving 

Day 
 Nov. 26 Black Friday 
 Nov. 29 Chanukah/ 

Hanukkah(first day) 
December 

 Dec. 7 Pearl Harbor Day 
  
 

 
   

 
 

 
 

  
Recycling Days: Oct 1, 15 & 29  

Nov. 12 & 26 Dec. 10 & 24 

7:00 P.M.  - October 19, 2021
7:00 P.M.  - November 16, 2021
7:00 P.M.  - December 21, 2021

··
·
·
··
···
··
·
·
·
·
·

Dec. 25 Christmas Day
Dec. 26 Kwanzaa (first 
day)
Dec. 31 New Years Eve

Street Sweeping:
Oct. 14, Nov. 11, Dec. 9

2nd Thursday of each Month

Dec. 18 Civic League
Movie Night 
 



 

Hurricane Season is Still Upon Us – Are you prepared?  The season ends on Nov. 30th.  Hurricane 
Larry made land in Louisiana recently as a Cat 4 and did a lot of devastating damage as it made its 
way on shore.  It continued its fury into the Northeast, New York, New Jersey and beyond up the New 
England coast. 

Make sure you and your family are hurricane ready!  Know Your Zone, protect your property and 
have your hurricane supplies stocked.  If you haven’t already signed up for NORFOLK ALERT for 
updates on weather-related closures, city storm prep and more go to www.norfolk.gov/alert.   

  Portions of this material were provided by Delk Koolman, Neighborhood Development Specialist 

 FREE FAMILY MOVIE NIGHTS
 

Please join Estabrook/Coleman Civic League on Saturday, October 16, 2021 and Saturday, December 18, 2021 
at 5:30 p.m. for free family movie nights at 3612 Robin Hood Road.  The October movie will be Monsters Inc. 
and the December movie will be A Christmas Story.  Individual bags of popcorn, cans of soda, and candy will 
be available for a small donation.  

Space is limited to observe safe distancing, so please email h1128mygirl@yahoo.com if you plan to attend or 
you have any questions. Masks are required.  We hope to see you there, Boos! 

Agenda October 19, November 16 & December 21, 2021 
In October, November and December CRO Officer Trojhan will talk to us about the neighborhood 
crime statistics and how we can be safe and good stewards of the neighborhood.  In October, The 
City Council candidates for Superward 7 will be on hand to introduce themselves to the 
membership and tell us their plans if elected to represent our superward in Norfolk  in the 
General Election on Nov.2, 2021.  The candidates for the Commissioner of the Revenue office will 
also be invited to attend.  We are planning for our November and December speakers and will let 
you know who will be speaking at the next meetings.  In December, the meeting is usually 
designated for our Annual Holiday Party celebration, but with the COVID-19 virus still affecting all 
of our lives it has not been decided what we will do.  Civic League meetings are the 3rd Tuesday 
of each month, except July and August for our summer break, and begin at 7:00 pm.    
Refreshments are served immediately following the meeting.  Please join us for information, 
fellowship, and fun.  Check out our website – www.estabrookcivicleague.org 

 
 
 

CHESAPEAKE BLVD. FLAG DISPLAY 

Our civic league continued showing their patriotism even though the COVID-19 virus 
prevented us from holding meetings and other activities.  Our displays are on 
Presidents’ Day, the Fourth of July, Memorial Day, and Veterans’ Day which will be 
the last one for 2021.  A special thanks to those who helped with the displays this 
year.  You know who you are. 
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NEW BUSINESSES IN ESTABROOK COLEMAN PLACE 
DJ EVENT CENTER  

Want to become a DJ? There's a new training center staffed with professional DJ s who will teach you 
not only how to spin discs at social gatherings, but how to set up and break down entertainment 
equipment. The DJ Event Center also offers classes in radio broadcasting techniques. You'll also learn 
how to entertain event guests, acoustic skills and music development. There'll be honest feedback on 
your progess. The end goal is to become a certified DJ. The program is open to high school and college 
students. The DJ Event Center is owned by Jonathon Coffee and is located at 2432 Ingleside Road 

MY COMMISSARY KITCHEN 
 This unique new business caters to caterers!  Owner Andrew Knezovich saw a need for small food 

businesses to have access to code-certified commercial kitchen space. This is a perfect place for food 
truck owners to prepare their food for the day. Chefs may try out their recipes on a large scale. Caterers 
may create meals for their events. Bulk food supplies may be ordered for delivery to the kitchen. A 
number of food businesses are already using the 14,000 sqft fully equipped space. Contact Andrew at 
757.822.3875 or andrewknezovich@mycommissarykitchen. The business is located at 3351 
Chesapeake Boulevard in Norfolk. 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

SERVICE PROJECTS – 2021 SCHOOL SUPPLIES DRIVE AND FOODBANK 
For 2021 our collective civic league donation will be for Sherwood Elementary and Coleman Place 
Elementary School students and teachers and the Foodbank.  We are accepting school supplies or 
donations through the year.  A detailed list of supplies needed by grade is available at the donation 
box.  With our abundant blessings, we will also be donating to the Foodbank.  We will collect each 
meeting.  Please bring $1 to help others.  Please do all you can to support the Civic League’s 
community projects. 

DONATE NEEDED SUPPLIES TO COLEMAN PLACE SCHOOL 
 

Coleman Place Principal Dr. P.M.Tatem says the school is still in need of school supplies. 
Including: pencils, paper, notebooks, glue, markers, scissors, facial tissues, wipes, hand 
sanitizer, colored pencils, child size masks and small 8 oz water bottles. Bring your supplies 
to the front door of the school and ring the bell. Someone will open the door and receive your 
donations. Thank you so much for helping out!   
. 

Want to learn how to knit, quilt, scrapbook, crochet or other craft? 
Share your time and talent with your neighbors. Join us Sundays 2-4:00 pm at the Estabrook Civic 
League building. All are welcome. Call Carolyn Foca for more information.  
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FIVE POINTS CIVIC PLAZA AND PARK GROUNDBREAKING CEREMONY will be held on Saturday, October 23, 
2021 from 11:00AM to 2:00PM.  Councilwoman Mamie B. Johnson cordially invites you and your family to 
share in the fun of this historic event.  Enjoy outdoor games, giveaways, family fun and more. The new Five 
Points Park is located at the intersection of Norview Ave. and Chesapeake Blvd. in Norfolk.  Face masks are 
required.



 

 ADOPT-A-SPOT: SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 20, 2021  –  Come help other Estabrook and 
Coleman Place volunteers clean up our neighborhoods. Meet at the Estabrook Civic League 
building. 3612 Robin Hood Road at 9:00 a.m. for sign-in, instructions, and supplies. Picking up 
litter along either Chesapeake Boulevard, Robin Hood road or Wyoming Avenue usually takes 
an hour or less. It’s great exercise and fun to work with your neighbors, plus, it provides a happy 
sense of accomplishment. Hope to see you there. 

 SERVICE PROJECTS – 2021 SCHOOL SUPPLIES DRIVE AND FOODBANK 
For 2021 our collective civic league donation will be for Sherwood Elementary and Coleman Place 
Elementary School students and teachers and the Foodbank.  We are accepting school supplies or 
donations through the year.  A detailed list of supplies needed by grade is available at the donation 
box.  With our abundant blessings, we will also be donating to the Foodbank.  We will collect each 
meeting.  Please bring $1 to help others.  Please do all you can to support the Civic League’s 
community projects. 

 

Join us as we partner with COLEMAN  PLACE         2** 6 oz. boxes of Cornbread Stuffing 

 and SHERWOOD FOREST SCHOOLS to             3** 14.5 oz. cans of Green Beans 

bring a Holiday dinner to students and  3**15.5 oz. cans of Corn 

families in need.  Also a family in our   2** 29 oz. cans of Sweet Potatoes 

Community.      2** 13.75 oz. box of Mashed Potatoes 

       3 ** Turkey Flavored Gravy Packets 

COLLECTION DATE:  NOVEMBER 20, 2021  3 ** 15 oz. cans of Fruit Cocktail 

       2** 17.5 oz. bag of Sugar Cookie Mix 

       1 ** 16 oz. can of Icing for Cookies  

 This is a COMMUNITY PROJECT by ESTABROOK/COLEMAN PLACE CIVIC LEAGUE.   

You can bring your bag to:  2432 WYOMING AVE.  You can call Fred Gallup @ 757-855-2642 and he will come 
to you to pick up your bag!  If you would rather donate the money he will shop for you.  The approximate total 
cost of all the items together is $30.00. 

 
PLEASE MAKE SURE THAT THE ITEMS ARE GOOD THROUGH JANUARY 1, 2022

 

REMEMBER TO PUT OUT YOUR
BLUE RECYCLING

BIN EVERY OTHER FRIDAY 
FOR PICK UP.       

 

4

FILL A BAG & FEED A FAMILY



 

WELCOME To ESTABROOK/COLEMAN PLACE 

NEW HOMEOWNERS 

3612 Robin Hood Rd., Norfolk VA 23513  

Great information for new homeowners: www.norfolk.gov 

 

                  

Taylor Gordon – 3400 Blk. Wyoming Ave. 
David Thalamus Peoples-Pruitt – 3500 Blk. Amherst St. 

Jonathan T. Brinkley & Amanda N. Tumminelli – 3800 Blk. Robin Hood Rd. 
Tanner W. Storck – 3800 Blk. Atterbury St. 

Daniel Gal – 3500 Blk. Tait Terrace 
Peris Wangar Karanja & Jovin Maxeber Durose  – 3100 Blk. Kansas Ave. 

Chantique & Donte Wooten – 3800 Blk. Larkin St. 
D & C Development Llc – 1500 Blk. Rush St. 

Northern Star Credit Union – 3400 W. Bonner Dr. 
Bastain & Amanda Tock - 3700 Blk. Henrico St. 
Alex John Rydzewski – 2400 Blk. Arkansas Ave. 

Taylor M. Salzman – 3400 Blk. W. Bonner Dr. 
Lakeland South Cape Henry Llc – 2400 Blk. S. Cape Henry Ave. 

Tanicia Carby Brown – 2800 Blk. Overbrook Ave. 
Annabelle V. Noble – 3600 Blk. Robin Hood Rd. 

Alexandra Cultra – 2500 Blk. Kennon Ave. 
Anthony K. Terry & Amanda Singleton - 2700 Blk. Overbrook Ave. 

Henry Beecher – 3700 Blk. Peterson St. 
Santiago Siria M. Morales – 2400 Blk. Rush St. 

Wicked Smart Llc – 3700 Cape Henry Ave. 
John Justin Dormi – 3500 Blk. Orange St. 

Lori King – 1500 Blk. Palmetto St. 
Ashton Stephen – 3600 Blk. Amherst St. 
Chevaune Hayle – 3500 Blk. Orange St. 

Stephanie Rabideau – 3400 W. Bonner Dr. 
Brandy A. Staton – 3500 Blk. Norland Ct. 

John Haston Glover & Arnika Jackson – 2400 Blk. Palmetto St. 
J & J Investment Properties – 3600 Blk. Cape Henry Ave. 

James T. Manino and Melynda Tucci – 3500 Blk. Norland Ct. 
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Success is a ladder you cannot climb with your hands in your pockets. 
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Please Support our Advertisers! 

 
 

  

  

 
 

 

 
One small positive thought in the morning can change your whole day.
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Something to think about.  It is nice to be important,

but it is more important to be nice!
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